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PURPOSE:  

City Council approval is requested for a change order to Contract 2019-071B (PO: 575349) for 

CEI services that oversees the Bridge Maintenance and Repair 2019-2020 Project.  This change 

order for $155,000 is to provide additional construction inspection services that were not 

included in the original contract. 

BACKGROUND: 

This project includes providing construction inspections services for the three bridges being 

repaired as part of the Bridge Maintenance and Repair 2019-2020 Project, Contract 2019-071A.  

As the contractor has experienced material and installation delays, the CEI services must be 

extended to provide inspections to this continued.  This is the reason for the need of this change 

order. 

Our on-call Consultant Engineering Inspections (CEI) professional services firms were considered 

for this project. Prime consideration was given to their past experience and performance with 

projects involving bridge inspections work.  As a result of the analysis by the Engineering & 

Inspections Departments, Volkert, Inc. was selected for the project.  
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Volkert, Inc. committed to an 18.2% MBE participation for the original contract and utilized BB 

Foster Consulting, PC to fulfill this commitment.  Volkert, Inc. will continue to utilize their 

services for this change order. 

 

This contract was originally approved on November 9, 2021, in the amount of $275,000 with 

Volkert, Inc.  This change order for $155,000 increases the total contract award to $430,000.  

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funds for this change order will come from the Transportation Department’s Street Projects FY 

2023 account #402-43-4399026.5611 in the amount of $155,000.   

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

402-43-4399026.5611 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

The Engineering & Inspections and Transportation Departments recommend that City Council 

approve this change order for $155,000 to Contract 2019-071B with Volkert, Inc. 


